Dear VMC Families,
A few clarifications and updates:
Strike Day Tomorrow June 9, 2021
 Secondary 1, 2 and 5 students will report to their afternoon online classes as of 12:01pm.   June 10th, 2021 regular classes will be held at school.
 Secondary 3 & 4 students ONLY, will report to their afternoon online classes for attendance on both June 9th and all-day on June 10th due to FSL orals.  Teachers will take attendance each period and will be available for questions but will not be teaching during these periods.  These periods should be treated as review/tutorial periods by students.   
Vaccination Friday, June 11, 2021
 Students receiving their vaccine with the school on Friday must bring:
·       Medicare Card
·       Lunch, snack, water
·       Completed form is mandatory. Secondary one and two forms requiring parent signature were collected and will be returned to students that day; forms to be completed by students who are of age (14 and over) were distributed for completion.
 **Absences and early dismissals must be submitted by June 10th, 2021 if they are related to the vaccination clinic.
Vaccination Schedule:
Secondary 1 & 2 students 8:30 to 11:00;
Secondary 3 students 11:00 to 12:30 (after their exam);
Secondary 4 and 5 students will be vaccinated between 1 and 3pm.
All students will be bussed to and from the Olympic Stadium.  Students will stay at school and have study periods for the remainder of the day. 
Students who opt out of the vaccination program and are absent, should use this day as an at-home study-review day.  All regular class periods at school will be study periods. Please follow absence and early dismissal guidelines.
 
Announcements related to Procedural Masks
 
High school students:
·       Within the classroom bubble (in class or Phys. Ed.): students are allowed to continue wearing their procedural mask, but it is no longer mandatory.   Students must maintain a 2 meter distance from the school staff within the class. 
·        Procedural masks are required if in the presence of students from other class bubbles (e.g. cafeteria, corridor and other common areas)
·         Masks are no longer required outdoors (school property).  Students must continue to enter the building with their procedural mask and social distancing is still a requirement.
These changes only apply to students.  Visitors are not allowed on school premises unless reporting to the office and all staff members must still adhere to wearing a mask at all times until further notice.
 
Sincerest Regards,
Franca Cristiano, Principal


